Lee Campus Collection Development Meeting held on July 22 at 12:30pm.
Attended: William Shuluk, Frank Dowd, Jane Charles, Cindy Campbell. 
1. Cindy Campbell led a review of the GOBI acquisitions module, including how the 

    entire ordering process works and how this system would improve the work flow. A  

    demonstration followed with each Librarian demonstrating their methods used for   

    searching. There were problems encountered with narrowing searches

    by classification range and finding reviews. The group felt as a whole that the 

    system was sound and will be adapted for use. The title selections of each member 
    were previewed as the discussion about GOBI as a whole occurred. 

2.  A discussion followed on e-books, reader technology, and possible future    

     adaptations for Libraries. It was noted that this past Monday "Amazon" had

     sold more e-books than print in the past quarter and that this is a milestone.

     Presently, our e-books housed in our databases are not compatible with e-book      

     readers.    

3. The article used for discussion this week was "Is Library Database Searching a  

    Language Learning Activity?" by Karen Bordonaro, published in College Research   

    Libraries in the May 10th edition. Observations were made by group members that 
    the College's population of International students and others where English was second 
    language was increasing dramatically. The article discussed how language impacts 
    library instruction and reference work. The group indentified a number of points in the 
   article that would be helpful in working with students for whom English is not the 
   primary language. We also discussed other strategies that we had used to increase the 

   effectiveness of working with students in these circumstances.

4. Bill requested that members take a close look at the ABI Inform database and Ebsco

    Business Source Complete database before the District Librarians meeting next week

    And decide if we want to continue with the subscription. Usage statistics were 

    provided to the group.

5. Bill volunteered to provide the article for next week - "Aggregated Interdisciplinary  
    Databases and the Needs of Undergraduate Researchers" by Barbara Fischer, Julie 

   Gilbert and Amy Ray Fry. A copy was provided to members.

6. Meeting adjourned at approximately 2:00pm after confirming next weeks meeting    

    scheduled for July 29th at 12:30pm with five titles selected by each member from

    the RK-RZ range.    

